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Topic:  Brothers & Sisters*


Ideas:  For brothers and sisters in foster care we often “know better than we do”. We know brothers and sister belong together when we must move them out of their homes, but a lack or resources frustrate us.  When we recruit families to adopt large groups of brothers and sisters, however, many possible parents respond.  � FORMTEXT ��


Discussion:  The brothers and sisters who need child welfare services often have siblings of so many descriptions that it takes thought and time to know how to keep them united.  It’s not uncommon for children to have siblings with different fathers and mothers, siblings who have grown up together of no blood ties, step sibs, foster sibs, etc. We all know how important those relationships can be and will be in the future.  We know that preserving those ties is important to every child even (especially) in the press of an “urgent” move. Some of our most impressive work happens when we stop to take the measure of these connections so that children don’t lose one another. 





The lack of ready resource families for brothers and sisters often frustrates us when we must act quickly.  For all children, leaving home is very troubling even when safety is at stake. Some of the most able resource families feel overwhelmed by several children all “bouncing” their troubled feelings off one another, as brothers and sisters often do.  The answer to this frustration about resources can sometimes lie right at the heart of the crisis when we recognize birth parents as resources to their children.  We can ask them and the children, who might be able to care for all of them together, or even side by side in neighboring homes, or in the same church community. Might that be where and when we can find our permanent family resources for siblings?





Also for siblings, one of the counter-intuitive marvels of our field may also be an untapped “gold” mine of resources.  Consistently, regardless of community, large siblings groups of children draw numbers of generous, loving parents in adoption recruitment efforts.  Unfailingly they strike a chord with parenting adults.  Our challenge is to sound that same chord for the children who are coming into care. We may be able to do it in our training of foster/resource parents. We may be able to do it in joint foster care, child specific adoption collaboration.  We may be able to do it in the way we respond to all who call us.   


What Do You Think?


* Thanks to Aron Shlonsky, MSW, MPH, UC Berkeley School of Social Welfare for stimulating this discussion.
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